
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 

  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 

 

Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

May 6, 2020 

General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 

Residential 

Residential living    1 case on Campus – under quarantine at home 

Residential Pending Cases    1 case  

Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  

Residential cases recovered   1 case 

Skilled Nursing 

 Skilled Nursing        7 cases - 5 new cases as of 5/5/20 

Skilled Pending cases    4 cases  

Skilled inconclusive test   1 case – resident passed 5/5/20 

Skilled Covid related deaths  6 deaths 

Personal Care 

Personal Care    0 cases 

Personal Care Pending cases  1 case 

Personal Care Covid related deaths 0 cases 

Employees 

DV Employees    6 cases – self-isolated at home  

   1 case – in hospital  

DAH Employees     1 case – self-isolated at home  

Employee Pending cases   1 case 

COVID cases recovered–employee   7 cases 

 

There are many changes today.  We have new guidelines on what to report to families, so 

I have changed the format to fit the requirements.  Each area has their own statistics.   

 

The last few cases we had in the care center were all on the same unit, so Dr. Lawrence 

and the medical team decided to test the whole unit. Of the 10 residents tested, 5 were 

positive, 3 are negative and 2 are still pending.  We had a death yesterday that was 

pending and came back inconclusive.  I added a separate category until it is determined 

and they are not in the count for Covid related deaths.  I also added recoveries and 



pending for employees.  Please email me if you have any questions – 

kbarton@dunwoody.org.   

 

The committee for religious concerns wanted me to remind everyone that the National 

Day of Prayer is May 7,2020.   

 

For anyone making hearts – they are starting to come in and they are so cute!  Please 

forward any that you have completed by Friday so we can start delivering them to 

Lankeneau Hospital.  We will do another pickup next week so if you are still working on 

them, keep stitching! 

 

Information for Care Center Residents and Families 

Information for Independent Residents Please report any symptoms of fever with sore 

throat, congestion, and cough to Health & Wellness.  If you do not use a Dunwoody doctor, 

please let us know immediately if you are being tested or have tested positive. 

 

On Thursday, May 7th at 1pm the Newtown Square Fire Department will be driving 

through our campus with sirens on to thank all of our staff for all they are doing!  Please 

be careful if you are out walking on the Dunwoody roads! 

 

The putting green will open up to 2 golfers, as I was advised that there are 2 separate and 

socially distanced 9-hole courses.   

 

The management and Library committee are working together to come up with a plan to 

allow books to be returned and new books to be checked out.  More details will be 

available shortly! 

 

Please see the attached memo from Environmental Services to refresh you on recycling. 

 

PLEASE EXERCISE VIGILANCE WITH HAND WASHING!  We understand 

that these circumstances are difficult and appreciate your cooperation. 

 

mailto:kbarton@dunwoody.org

